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TO: Mayor Prussing and Members of the Urbana City Council     

FROM: Bart Hagston, Environmental Sustainability Manager 

DATE: April 21, 2011 

RE: Adopt Urbana Program Update 

 

In 2010, the Urbana Public Works Department initiated the Adopt Urbana program to engage citizen 

groups and organizations in “adopting” segments of roadsides and other public areas for litter cleanup.  

Interested groups must complete an application and, once approved, commit to performing at least three 

cleanups per year for a two-year term.  A copy of the Public Works Department Policy for this program 

is attached. 

Public Works provides each participating group with safety instructions, temporary street safety signs, 

safety vests, gloves, bags for collecting garbage and recyclables, pickup of collected materials after each 

cleanup, and street signs for the area featuring the participating group’s name.    

We now have five groups that have submitted applications for the Adopt Urbana program.  These 

groups are: 

 Bike Project of Urbana-Champaign: Race Street from Florida Avenue to city limits 

 Champaign-Urbana Mass Transit District: Windsor Road from Race Street to Philo 

 Road 

 Champaign-Urbana IA5 Rotary: Windsor Road from High Cross Road to Philo Road 

 Cunningham Children's Home: Broadway Avenue from University Avenue to Country 

 Club Road 

 Urbana Public Works: East Washington Street from Philo Road to Kinch Street 

We are also awaiting return of two other applications which were picked up. 

All adopted road segments must be approved for safety reasons.  Certain roadsides have been pre-

approved, but others will be considered as they are requested.   

Public Works staff continue to market this program throughout the community in hopes of gaining 

participation from even more organizations.  By engaging citizens in the beautification of the 

community, we hope to improve our local environment and foster in residents a greater sense of pride 

and “ownership” in their neighborhoods. 

Anyone interested in the Adopt Urbana program should contact Jason Arrasmith, Environmental 

Compliance Officer, at 384-2342. 
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